City of Barrie



Minutes - Final Town and Gown Committee

Tuesday, October 27, 2015

10:00 AM

Sir Robert Barrie Room

For consideration by the Finance and Corporate Services Committee of the City of Barrie on November 25, 2015.

The Town and Gown Committee met at 10:02 a.m. in the Sir Robert Barrie Room and the following were in attendance:

PRESENT:

Councillor, B. Ainsworth, Chair Community Member, S. Elliott Community Member, F. Ottaway East End Homeowners Association, J. Hanson East End Homeowners Association, C. Riepma Georgian College, M. Beaudoin Georgian College, R. Calvano Georgian College, T. Zubyck.

STAFF:

Committee Support Clerk, J. Werth Supervisor of By-law Services, J. Forgrave Supervisor of By-law Services, R. Osborne Supervisor of Traffic and Parking Services, T. Hanrahan.

ALSO PRESENT:

Barrie Police Service, M. Hyatt

V. Flynn

S. Reashore.

- Mr. Osborne advised that representatives from the Barrie By-law Services Department, Zoning Department and Fire Department will be giving a joint presentation at Georgian College on November 7, 2015 regarding student off-campus housing.
- J. Forgrave, Supervisor of By-law Services provided an update on recruitment activities. Mr. Forgrave advised that By-law Services staffing levels are at full complement. He noted that additional staff will be contracted over the winter months to enforce overnight parking restrictions.
- T. Hanrahan, Supervisor of Traffic and Parking Services provided a departmental overview. Mr. Hanrahan noted that a traffic technician was hired in September. He commented that the Roads, Parks and Fleet Department have been collecting data and working with peer municipalities to develop a crossing guard program. Mr. Hanrahan advised that the Roads, Parks and Fleet Department are developing a permanent traffic calming program and a road diet program to help reduce speeding.

The meeting adjourned at 11:08 a.m.

CHAIRMAN